
ASSISTANT TO BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S REPORT
March 26, 2014

 There will be an informational meeting regarding the proposed gas pipeline through
Ashby from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. this Saturday, March 29th at the Ashby
Elementary School.

 The Annual Sugar Supper will be held at 5:30 p.m. at the Ashby Unitarian First
Parish Church on March 29th. The supper features local ham, maple sugar baked
beans, cole slaw, donuts and maple sugar on snow. Please make reservations by
calling 386-2279.

 Dave’s Sugar House is holding their Annual Open House from 10:00 a.m. to 3:00
p.m. this Sunday, March 30th. Come and see the process of making maple syrup.
They will be demonstrating how to make maple cream and maple candy. Syrup will
be available to purchase. Dave’s Sugar House is located at 1033 Jones Hill Road.

 The Ashby Fire/EMS Department needs EMTs. If you are interested in serving as an
EMT please contact Bill Seymour, Jr., Fire Chief at 978-386-5522.

 The Selectmen have received the following mail, email, memos and faxes:

 Certified Results of the March 15th Special Town Meeting
 Montachusett Regional Vocational Technical School FY15 Assessment
 MMA’s Municipal Advocate

 Public Service Announcements:

+ All eligible individuals (seniors and ADA qualified) wishing to participate in
the Meals on Wheels Program should contact Kathryn Becker at 386-2424, ex.
27. Meals are only $2.25 and are now delivered Monday through Friday
around noon.

+ MART Shuttle Service is available to all eligible (60 years or older and ADA
qualified) individuals. Ashby residents may use the van Monday through
Friday for medical appointments, social day care and shopping. Interested
residents should call Jennifer Collins Monday through Thursday at 386-2501,
ext. 11 to apply and schedule use.

+ Current Board, Committee, and Department Vacancies: Board of Assessors,
Cultural Council, Historical Commission, Hazardous Waste Coordinator,
Historic District Commission, Senior Tax Work-off Program, and Zoning
Board of Appeals


